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------------------------------------------------------------------- 
RENEW YOUR 2021-2022 MEMBERSHIP NOW  
1) on the website at www.slneighbors.org 

2) by mail to 1505 W. Oakdale 
Handy membership form is on the back page of the 
newsletter. 
You must be a PAID MEMBER in ORDER to VOTE 
on the NEIGHBORHOOD ISSUES. 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS for FREE during 
the 2021-2022 season.  
In support of our current advertisers, the SLN 
Board has waived advertising fees for the 2021-
2022 season. 
NEW ADVERTISERS ARE WELCOME. 
GET YOUR FAVORITE BUSINESS TO PUT AN 
AD IN THE NEWSLETTER. 
See information in the OTHER SLN 
INFORMATION section of the newsletter for 
advertising opportunities. 
 
BLOCK CAPTAINS WANTED 
See information in the OTHER SLN 
INFORMATION section of the newsletter 
 
NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT and REVIEW 
COMMITTEE (NDRC) is recruiting Committee 
Members 
See information in the OTHER SLN 
INFORMATION section of the newsletter 
 
 
PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
 
To All of South Lakeview, 
 
November already? Time flies. And soon we will 
turn the clock back an hour, and it will get dark 
much earlier. Watch out for crazy drivers who 
always seem to be in a hurry. Furthermore, I  
 

MEETING INFORMATION 
 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 2021  
 @ 7:00 PM sharp 

Doors open at 6:30PM 

 
 LIVE - IN PERSON  

 
at The ATHENAEUM THEATRE 

 
1) STATE REP – Ann Williams  
     
2) SLN BY-LAWS – Vote on updating 
the SLN By-Laws 
 (submit comments in writing before 
the Meeting) 
      
 
Wear your face covering per CDC 
MANDATE 

 
 
 
implore everyone to be extra careful and extra 
vigilant. Though we live in a wonderful 
neighborhood in Chicago, we must be aware that 
the potential for crime is much greater than we 
would like it to be. Always be watchful. Survey your 
surroundings. If you are in a car, always check 
around you. If you see someone or something 
suspicious, don’t hesitate to call 911. Finally, if 
someone tries to rob you, comply. Your life is more 
valuable than any material possessions.  
 

 
Ffffover  

         1505 West Oakdale Avenue, Chicago, IL   60657               Web Site: www.slneighbors.org      
          General email: info@slneighbors.org 

                                                                                                       President email: president@slneighbors.org 
BOUNDARIES:  DIVERSEY TO BELMONT - RAVENSWOOD TO RACINE 
Membership Dues (per person) $10.00       September 1 through May 31 

Meetings held at Athenaeum Theatre, 2936 N. Southport every 
 Month (except January, June, July and August) at 7:00 p.m. (Doors open at 6:30 p.m.) 

NOVEMBER 2021  
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During our October meeting, we were honored to 
have Congressman Mike Quigley and Cook County 
Commissioner Bridgette Degnan present. One 
thing that stood out to me was Cong. Quigley’s 
discussion of the problems of the US Post Office. 
Though improved, on-time mail delivery is still an 
issue for Chicago. Cong. Quigley has been at the 
forefront of efforts to improve mail service. A 
change at the top of the US Postal Service is 
essential. 
 
Covid is still with us, though the situation in 
Chicago and Illinois is improving. This is due to the 
high vaccination rate and existing masking and 
distancing mandates. One hopes our public sector 
unions get on board, realizing that vaccines work, 
and that they protect not only the vaccinated, but 
also everyone with whom they come into contact. 
Finally, as the cold weather forces us inside, 
continue to wear your masks and socially distance. 
   
Hope you have a Happy Halloween and a very 
Happy Thanksgiving. South Lakeview Neighbors’ 
December plans are uncertain. Our holiday party is 
on hold for safety reasons. There is no January 
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meeting, so we will see you in February, 2022. 
Have a good rest of the year. 
 
And please remember to patronize as many of our 
local businesses and restaurants as you can, in 
order to keep South Lakeview thriving. 
 
Stay Well, 
Bob Blitstein 
Pres. South Lakeview Neighbors 
 

 
 
 
NOVEMBER 2021 MEMBERSHIP MEETING - 
PREVIEW 
 
State Representative Ann Williams 
Fresh from her work in passing the Climate and 
Equitable Jobs Act, Ms. Williams will present for the 
SLN Membership 
 
 
SLN BY-LAWS update 
Over the summer, a group of SLN officers and 
directors worked on updating the By-Laws. We will 
vote on ratifying the changes at the November 
Meeting. 
SUBMIT YOUR COMMENTS in WRITING to 
email = info@slneighbors.org 
An edited copy of the By-Laws can be found on 
the SLN website at: https://slneighbors.org 
  
 
 
AT THE OCTOBER 2021 MEETING 
 
SLN is planning on continuing IN-PERSON LIVE 
meetings in the near future. In order to promote 
social distancing, SLN intends to hold all the 
meetings in the big auditorium at the Athenaeum 
when that space is available. At the Tuesday, 
October 5 meeting, there was a scheduling snafu, 
as The Lakeview Symphony Orchestra was having 
practice in the big auditorium. SLN pivoted and held 
the meeting in the smaller 1st floor space. All in 
attendance including the speakers kept their face 
masks on during the meeting. Thanks to the 
members for their understanding and flexibility. 
 
U.S. Congressman Mike Quigley  
Washington,DC.conducts its normal business 
during the 2nd week of the month, so for many 
years, the Congressman was not able to attend the 
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SLN monthly meetings. Due to ZOOM meetings 
during the pre-vaccine months of the Pandemic and 
now with SLN moving the monthly meeting to the 
first Tuesday of the month, the Congressman has 
been able to present to the membership on a 
regular basis. 
 
The Congressman started out by telling the 
members that his office has been operational and is 
open for assistance relating to Medicare, Medicaid, 
Social Security and Veteran Benefits. He alerted us 
that if we have an expiring passport to get started 
on renewing it. He said there is a huge 6-8 month 
back-log in processing new and renewal of 
passports. 
 
The Congressman related how the various 
programs initiated during the Pandemic kept the 
economy moving along. He sighted the government 
assistance for live theater venues such as The Vic 
Theater and the Aragon Ballroom that has allowed 
them to remain in business and now finally reopen. 
He noted that the Paycheck Protection Program 
(PPP loans) that helped businesses keep their 
workforce employed and stay open during the 
Pandemic was put together in nine days by our 
elected officials.  
 
Regarding getting vaccinated, the Congressman 
noted how we are already required to be 
vaccinated for various diseases (measles, mumps, 
polio, tetanus of a total of 14 various diseases). He 
commented on how various pandemics have been 
around before, such as SAARS which was more 
deadly but less transmissible than COVID-19. He 
referred to the development of the current vaccines 
as a brilliant human effort. So, get your vaccination. 
 
January 6 Capitol Attack – Congressman Quigley 
was in the House of Representative when the 
attack occurred. As a member of the Committee on 
Intelligence, the Congressman strongly believes 
that the January 6 activities be fully examined. He 
believes that the investigation will unearth 
information and ideas to protect the U.S. 
democracy in the future, similar to the results of the 
9/11 attack that changed how America lives. He 
stated that democracy is fragile and cited a recent 
poll where 25%-30% of the people polled think that 
the Democratic from of government is not the best 
and should be replaced with an Authoritarian form 
of government.  
 

Raising the Debt Ceiling – the debt ceiling is a 
legislative limit on the amount of national debt that 
can be incurred by the US Treasury, thus limiting 
how much money the Federal Government may 
pay on the debt already borrowed. The 
Congressman stressed the importance on raising 
the debt ceiling in order for the government to pay 
its current obligations such as Social Security 
payments. By not voting in favor of raising the debt 
ceiling, he felt the Republicans are messing with 
USA’s credit rating which would have severe 
economic ramifications.  
 
Infrastructure Plan ($1 trillion) and Reconciliation 
Plan ($3.5 trillion) over 10 years – without going 
into any detail as to what the plans contain, the 
Congressman said the need for the passing of 
these two budget items as “not traditional” but 
needed for the current economy. He compared the 
Plans to President FDR’s social programs during 
the Great Depression and President Eisenhower’s 
interstate highway system bill as “not traditional” 
plans that forever changed the U.S. 
 
The Congressman opened up the floor for 
questions and here are some issues that were 
addressed: 
Post Office operations – the Congressman is 
having a Federal meeting in the near future. He 
claims the U.S.Postal Service got caught in a 
whirlwind of employees not coming to work or 
having to watch their school children who were 
remote learning due to the Pandemic. In addition, 
the Post Office did not see the change from the 
Post Office having equipment being letter oriented, 
which is decreasing year after year, and not having 
package-oriented equipment which increased 
during the Pandemic. 
 
International vs. Domestic Terror Threat –  
The Congressman contends that the Domestic 
Threat is now greater than the threat of 
International Terrorism. He sighted the lack of 
shared information as part of the January 6 Capitol 
Attack issue. He is currently working on funding 
intelligence and getting all the Agencies on working 
together. 
 
Afghanistan – the Congressman felt that if the 
withdrawal had been done five years down the 
road, the results would have been the same due to 
the corruption of the Afghan Government and 
Military, despite being trained by the best the U.S 
had to offer. He stated that the U.S is going to need 
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help from Pakistan, other neighboring countries and 
even Saudi Arabia with intelligence in the future. 
 
The final comment from the Congressman was that 
what keeps him awake at night is how polarized the 
Country is. He feels that President Biden is trying to 
bring people in the U.S. back together again. 
 
Congressman Mike Quigley 
Lakeview Office: 
3223 N. Sheffield 
773-267-5926 
Contact by email through his Website at:  
www.quigley.house.gov 
 
 
 
 
Cook County Commissioner Bridget Degnan 
Commissioner Degnan has been a regular guest at 
SLN meetings since being elected three years ago. 
She always gives an energetic talk and says she 
could talk all day because she loves her job. She 
started out by asking how many people in 
attendance had ever called her office for any type 
of assistance. Maybe two or three members raised 
their hands. She said her office is here to help 
constituents because all politics are local, so don’t 
be hesitant to call, regardless of the issue. 
 
She was proud to announce that the County 
passed a $8 billion dollar “balanced” budget without 
any new taxes or fees. The County will receive $1 
billion dollars from the federal government 
American Rescue Plan Act. Ms. Degnan plans to 
direct as much of that $1 billion to our District for 
infrastructure, schools and after-school programs 
for at-risk students. She commented that the 
County is funding its pension obligations better than 
any other branch of government in the State of 
Illinois.  
  
Property Taxes – as elected Cook County officials 
are in charge of generating our property tax bills, 
Ms. Degnan said her office could help if we have 
any questions about our property taxes, like are we 
getting all the exemptions available (senior, 
homeowners, etc). She said her office could also 
assist in an appeal. 
 
Crisis Intervention (911) – The County is rolling out 
a Crisis Intervention Team in conjunction with 911. 
911 calls that are not crimes, such as mental health 
issues, will be diverted to the Intervention Team 

and not the police. The Team will push the people 
to related services that will help them, not to jail. 
She sited Cook County Sheriff’s claim that the 
majority of inmates in the Cook County Jail suffer 
from mental illness.  
 
Environment – Ms. Degnan sits on the Environment 
Committee. The Committee is working on allowing 
residents to plant natural gardens in the parkway 
area in front of their houses which improves water 
retainage and increasing the County’s tree canopy 
for oxygen production and climate control issues. In 
addition, the County is looking to increase industrial 
composting from restaurants or food processing 
operations to turn food waste into usable compost 
instead of filling up our garbage landfills. 
 
Some questions from the Membership generated 
the following comments from Commissioner 
Degnan: 
Solar power – the County does currently have a 
plan to incorporate solar power into its buildings or 
new building requirements. 
Converting State vehicles to electric (EV) - she in 
on the Forest Preserve Vehicle Fleet Committee 
and is working on converting the fleet from gas to 
electric. 
Government Agencies – she acknowledges the 
need to consolidate the overabundance of small 
local agencies to save money. 
Noise and light pollution - the Cook County Forest 
Preserve has a very progressive plan in this area. 
County Bike Trails – a member commented that the 
bike trails have been redone and are great 
condition.  
CRIME – though not totally a County-only issue, 
she said this is a hugely complex issue that cannot 
be solved in TV sound bites. Programs like the 
Crisis Intervention will take years before the effects 
can be seen. She is not in favor of the bail/bond 
changes that occurred last year. She does not 
believe electronic monitoring is working in the 
taxpayer favor as dangerous criminals are being let 
out.  
 
Commissioner Degnan’s final comment was to vote 
in all elections as they do matter. She urged the 
membership to align our elected officials with our 
ideals. 
 
Contact information:  
Cook County Commissioner Bridget Degnan 
District Office: 4253 N. Milwaukee 
Phone: 773-283-7850 

http://www.quigley.house.gov/
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Email: bridget.degnan@cookcountyil.gov 
 
 
 
SLN BY-LAWS update 
Discussion on this issue was postponed until a 
future meeting. 
 
 
 
Victor Giustino – rest in peace September 25, 
2021 
Long-time SLN member, regular SLN monthly 
meeting participant and Chicago historian. Victor 
was truly a man-about town seen by all of us in the 
neighborhood and various street fairs and events 
all over the City. After his retirement from Allstate 
Insurance Company, Victor was a world traveler 
and lectured and led tours as a Chicago Historian. 
In recent years, Victor would wind-up the final May 
SLN monthly meeting with a 15-minute 
presentation of obscure Chicago historical facts. 
Victor could often be found sunning himself in his 
front yard on the 2800 block of Southport listening 
to Frank Sinatra or opera CD’s and holding court 
with anyone who cared to stroll by and talk about 
neighborhood and City issues. He was also a 
contributor to Chicago Late Night Talk Radio, often 
heard calling in on WGN’s overnight Nick at Night 
Show. His unique neighborhood personality and 
presence will be missed.  
 
 
 
 
 

NEIGHBOR NEWS AND INFORMATION 
 
Closed Businesses  
 
Starbucks at Lincoln/Greenview/Barry 
Pre-Pandemic, people were camping out at a table 
and making this Starbuck’s their office. Back in the 
Summer in the early 2000’s, my 8th grade son and I 
would have a frappuccino every Friday. Frappucino 
Fridays.  
 
Gearhead formerly Uncle Dan’s on 3500 N. 
Southport - A favorite winter glove store and small 
Christmas gift store for me over the years. Still 
open in Lincoln Square. 
 
Other Stuff 

Chicago International Film Festival at the Music 
Box – anyone who was out Wednesday night, 
October 13th, on Southport couldn’t help but see the 
production in the front of the Music Box. Three 
searchlights shot up into the nighttime sky. The line 
for the feature movie “The French Dispatch’ starring 
Benicio del Toro, Adrien Brody and Timothee 
Chamalat among others, was all the way down 
Southport and wrapping around onto Waveland. 
Proof of vaccination or a negative COVID test was 
required. Without either, no admission or refund. 
 
 
 
Lakeview Roscoe Village Chamber of 
Commerce 
1409 W. Addison 
Chicago, IL 60613 
Office: 773-472-7171 ext 105 
www.lakeviewroscoevillage.org 
 
New Executive Director – The Chamber has 
named Becca Girsch as the new Executive 
Director. Becca has been with the Chamber since 
2018 as the Business Services Director. Prior to 
joining the Chamber, she was the owner of She 
One Boutique, a woman’s clothing store located on 
Southport Ave. Prior to that, she spent eight years 
in commercial litigation in Chicago. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
COMMUNITY RELATIONS STRATEGY MEETING  
(previously called CAPS) on ZOOM  
 
19th District CAPS Meetings – Until further notice, 
all Beat meetings will be virtual.  
 
1931 (Roscoe Village/Lincoln Park- Cornelia to 
Fullerton, Western to Ashland) - Tuesday, Nov.23rd at 
6:30 pm.  Meeting ID: 811 8955 3379 and Passcode: 
995403 
 
1932 (South Lakeview/Lincoln Park- Lincoln to 
Ashland, Belmont to Fullerton) – Monday, Nov. 8th at 
6:30 pm.  Meeting ID: 847 8850 1324 and the 
Passcode is 503502 
 
1933 (South Lakeview- Racine to Lincoln, Belmont to 
Diversey) -Tuesday, Nov. 9th at 6:30pm 
Meeting ID: 882 3823 1902 and the Passcode is 
830274 

mailto:bridget.degnan@cookcountyil.gov
http://www.lakeviewroscoevillage.org/
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OTHER SLN INFORMATION  
 
 

Neighborhood Development and Review 
Committee (NDRC) is recruiting Committee 
Members 
The NDRC is the most visible Committee of SLN. 
Working with Alderman Waguespack, the NDRC 
receives building zoning requests from the 
Alderman and reviews, suggests revisions and then 
recommends an approval or a rejection of the 
zoning change before the issue is brought to the 
SLN membership for a vote. This process has 
helped ensure that quality zoning change requests 
are being presented in our SLN neighborhood. The 
NDRC is looking to expand the Committee. The 
NDRC deals with very experienced developers, 
attorneys and architects, so some qualifications in 
dealing in those areas would be helpful. Contact 
SLN at our email address: info@slneighbors.org 
with some information about yourself if you are 
interested. NOTE – you must be a SLN member for 
at least one year to qualify for a Committee 
position. 
 
 
 
Block Captains – WANTED 
SLN is looking for volunteers to circulate flyers to 
their Block neighbors announcing the SLN Monthly 
Meeting and Agenda.  
 
The volunteer duties are as follows: A Block 
Captain will receive a PDF flyer for an upcoming 
membership meeting. The Block Captain will print 
off 25-50 flyers and distribute them in mailboxes on 
their block alerting people to the upcoming meeting. 
Seems archaic? But that is how most of the new 
people find out about the SLN meetings. There are 
seven meetings per year (Sept, Oct, Nov, Feb, Mar, 
April & May). Of course, if you are out of town or 
busy or the weather is really bad and cannot get it 
done, that is AOK. Just do the best you can and 
your assistance will be appreciated.  
 
To volunteer contact Bill Haderlein at the SLN 
email:  info@slneighbors.com.  
 
 
 
SLN on Facebook - Get on It! 
If you are on Facebook, consider joining our 
Facebook group.  The URL to access the group is 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/southlakeviewneighbors/ 
 

Attention Advertisers – FREE Ad Space for 
2021-2022 - FREE  
To help our current advertisers during the on-going 
Pandemic and to promote new businesses in the 
area, the SLN Board has voted to forego the 
advertising fees for the 2021-2022 season. There 
are 9 monthly newsletters. The newsletter is 
emailed or mailed to over 550 members, 
businesses and neighbors. The newsletter is 
available to SLN’s 1,100 Facebook participants.  
 
Contact SLN at email =info@slneighbors.org or call 
Ann Sychowski at 773-477-8840 for advertising 
opportunities.  
 
 
Support Our 2021-2022 Advertisers!!! 
 
The Art of Pizza – two full pages 
Central Savings 
Thomas Ward Insurance Group 
Joseph Semerling Law Offices 
S&G Restaurant 
Alderman Scott Waguespack 32nd Ward 
Will's Northwoods Inn 
Chicagoland Deck Cleaning & Sealing                               
Car Care Specialists      
Breakfast House                                 
Golden Apple Grill & Breakfast House 
John Haderlein & Son Real Estate - Real Estate  
   Sales and Management 
Lakeview Computer Specialists LLC - Ed     
   Silverstein owner 
Lakeview Chamber of Commerce 
Joseph Florence - Commodity Futures Broker 
Joseph Semerling Law Offices 
Office Depot 
S&G Restaurant 
Waxman Candles 
Fertile – Urban Gardens 
Beasley Books 
 
 
 
 
Switch to the Email Version of Newsletter    
Please help reduce costs of hard copy newsletter 
production and assembly time.  In addition, if you 
are on the email list, you can receive e-mail blasts 
from our Tech Dept. regarding area meetings, 
community alerts from the police and other timely 
information. Go to www.slneighbors.org to sign up 
for the email version.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/southlakeviewneighbors/
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SUPPORT OUR FOOD BANKS 
Donations to area Food Banks will be greatly 
appreciated as their resources will be tested during 
this period of high unemployment. 
 
Lakeview Pantry 
www.lakeviewpantry.org 
773-525-1777 
 
Greater Chicago Food Depository 
www.chicagofoodbank.org 
773-247-3663 
 
 
 
 
 
RESTAURANT REVIEW – by Maria B 
 
Gotham New York Bagel and Eats, 2801 N. 
Lincoln. 
Since so many restaurants are still not seating due 
to the Pandemic, I decided to try a ‘pick up or 
delivery only’ restaurant to visit.  I have been 
eyeing Gotham Bagel/Eduardo’s Enoteca.  They 
split the former Gino’s East restaurant into two 
completely different restaurants with shared space. 
Gotham has the early hours, 8am to 2pm, then 
Eduardos takes the late shift. Today we ordered 
from Gotham New York Bagel and Eats,  
2801 N. Lincoln. 
 
They only take online orders, so I familiarized 
myself with their website.  I saw that the first 
available pick up or delivery was one day out. Too 
bad, we were looking forward to bagels in the 
morning. So we’ll wait.  I also learned that Gotham 
donates a portion of their proceeds to the Chicago 
Food Depository, and easily allows you to add a 
donation to your cart. Nice. 
 
We found some delicious choices. At least a dozen 
different breakfast bagel sandwiches. The ‘Brighton 
Beach’ was their take on lox and bagels. We picked 
a bacon, egg and cheddar bagel sandwich, and 
some bagel chips. Their coffee had to be sampled 
also.  They have some limited offerings from their 
deli, but we were disappointed to see they were out 
of pastrami. So we ordered breakfast for pick up 
and prepared to wait for the text to let us know it 
was ready. 
 
The text never came on the appointed day. A half 
hour after my pick-up time, I decided to go in, and 

there was my order sitting on the counter. 
Explaining my disappointment that I didn’t get a 
text, the worker replied “well I hit the button.”  
Trying not to be too annoyed, I took my food and 
my luke-warm coffee and went home.  
 
The good news is that the food was delicious.  The 
‘Brighton Beach’ was a great rendition of lox, cream 
cheese, tomato, onion and capers on a toasted 
bagel.  The bacon, egg and cheddar bagel was 
perfect. Each sandwich’s pickle was exceptionally 
yummy.  Sampling the huge variety of bagel chips, 
each one was more flavorful then the last.  And the 
coffee, even microwaved, was full and robust. 
 
The prices at Gotham are a little high but not 
unreasonable.  We will return for a ‘Brighton Beach’ 
and a chance to sample pastrami from their deli.  
GothamBagels.com   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.lakeviewpantry.org/
http://www.chicagofoodbank.org/
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BUY 6 PIZZA SLICES 

GET 2 PIZZA SLICES FREE 

 

 

Expires 08/31/2022 
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